S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of the Meeting of the Policy Committee held at 7.00 pm on 
Monday 11th July 2016 at the Parish Council Meeting Room, 
Church Lane,  South Wootton 

1. To Elect a Chairman for the Ensuing Year: Mr Price asked members for nominations for a Chairman for the ensuing year. Mr Price proposed that Mr John Smallwood continue in his role as Chairman of the Policy Committee, this was seconded by Mr Narborough, there being no other nominations this was unanimously agreed.  

2. PRESENT:  Mr J Smallwood, Mr D Price, Mr H Hofmeister, Mr M Narborough, Mr K Reynolds, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
APOLOGIES:  Mr I Jordan and Rev D Tate
3.  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING:  3rd February 2016, these were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mr Smallwood, with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.
4.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: None 
5.
QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC:  None present.

6.  To review the South Wootton Parish Council Financial Regulations:
Mr Smallwood referred members to the circulated document, it was confirmed that nothing had changed within the document since last time. Mr Smallwood asked members if there were any comments or amendments which needed to be made.

Members went through the document and two minor amendments within Section 3 were noted. 
Mr Price drew member’s attention to a further point within Section 10 and reminded members that a member may not issue an official order or make any contract on behalf of the council.

Mr Smallwood proposed that the Parish Council should adopt the South Wootton Parish Council Financial Regulations as amended; this was seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour.
7. To discuss the new Parish Handyman Job Role and Hours: See attached Confidential Minutes
Newsletter Delivery: Mrs Cornwell spoke regarding the Newsletters and stated that the next Newsletter to be distributed in November 2016 would be the last which is hand delivered.

It was confirmed that a note would be placed within the Newsletter explaining the situation and stating that future Newsletters will be advertised on the Parish Council’s website. 

Members agreed that the Newsletter could be placed in the Notice boards, and made available in various locations such as the Parish Office, the Post Office, the Village Hall, Doctors Surgeries and St Mary’s Church.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.15pm.

8.  Date of next meeting: To be advised 
Date:                             

    

  

               Chairman








